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Our Value this month is: 
 

Peace 
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Book Fair 
This year’s book fair was a huge 
success. We raised £412, some 
of which we will receive as new 
books for the school library. A 
huge thank you to  everyone who 
has purchased a book. 
 
Ledbury Hunt 
As part of last week’s Forest 
School session, the children had 
the opportunity to experience 
the latest meet of the Ledbury 
Hunt at Hallwood Green. Pupils 
were captivated by the well-
presented horses and friendly 
hounds. A special thank you to 
Mr Haden for arranging this 
wonderful event and providing 
the children with refreshments. 
Please note that the final Forest 
School session takes place on 
Monday 24th November. 

Caerleon Visit 
Class 3 visited Caerleon in Wales 
as part of their Roman topic last 
Tuesday. The whole town is built 
around a Roman settlement and 
the pupils enjoyed experiencing 
an authentic fortress barracks, 
amphitheatre and Roman baths. 

The children even had the      
opportunity to dress up in     
replica Roman armour, which is 
not as light or comfortable as it 
looks — just ask Mrs Blandford 
and Mrs Eckley! 



Children in Need 
A big thank you to everyone for 
all you have   
contributed to   
Children in Need! 
The School  
Council have 
worked hard in    
organising our 
pyjama wearing 
day for this very 
worthwhile cause and the pupils 
have been busy collecting and 
counting the donations from the 
incredible ‘penny line’, which did 
make it all the way to Mrs    
Harrison’s office. We are still 
counting the coins……. 

Young Shakespeare 
Class 4 children visited Hellens 
Manor to watch a Young    
Shakespeare production of   
Macbeth. This included plenty of 
audience participation including 
joining in with important lines 
from the play, which was very 
much enjoyed by the children. 
 
Sports News 
Our netball and football teams 
have been busy, participating in 
a cluster tournament at John 
Masefield High School.  The 
netball team played 4 games, 
drawing 3 and losing 1.   

Congratulations to the football-
ers who claimed victory at the 
tournament after winning all five 
of their matches without con-
ceding a single goal!  
 

We were very proud of our 
teams both on and off the pitch.   
 
Christmas Fair 
A reminder that the Christmas 
Fair at Hellens takes place on 
Wednesday 26th November   
between 6.30pm and 9.00pm. 
Thank you to Mrs Wilde and Mrs 
Rennick for organising the event 
this year. 
If you are one of those  
parents who have agreed to 
help on the day please contact 
Mrs Wilde at 
thewildethings@btinternet.com 
or ring her on 07779296481 
 
Important Dates 
NOVEMBER 
24th Y2 & Class 3 Forest School 
26th Christmas Fayre — Hellens 
 
DECEMBER 
5th School Disco 
12th Visit to watch Aladdin 
16th Carol Concert 6pm 
17th Christmas Lunch 
18th Break up today 
 


